ITEM NO. 6.1

April Jacobs

Subject:

FW: Water shortage issues

From: Lynette Jackson < lynettejackson119@gmail.com >

Sent: Sunday, June 13, 2021 1:25 PM
To: April Jacobs ajacobs@scvwa.org
Subject: Water shortage issues

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

April,

Hello, I am a SCV resident and am very concerned about new housing developments impacting our already dangerous water shortage here. We are facing another dry year with potential water shortage, and our SCV water board is thinking we should allow water to go to new housing developments while current customers will have to restrict their usage up to 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL shortage. Why is it only in a Stage 5 EMERGENCY shortage would they consider a pause to setting up new water meters for developers?!

Current ratepayers/customers should be prioritized over new development during a CRITICAL water shortage period (Stage 4).

Sincerely, Lynette Jackson

From: Sage Rafferty <sagerafferty@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 9:44 AM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Letter to the SCV Water Agency Directors

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Current SCV Water customers deserve to be prioritized over developers, especially during water shortages.

The agency should pause setting up new meters BEFORE we get to a Stage 5 Emergency shortage.

Sage Rafferty

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Albert Hahn <albert.hahn@sbcglobal.net> Tuesday, June 15, 2021 9:54 AM April Jacobs Prioritize Current SCV Water Customers</albert.hahn@sbcglobal.net>
CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER	

The agency should prioritize current customers over new developments. In fact, the agency should pause setting up new meters for new developments before we get to a stage 5 emergency shortage.

Thanks.

From: Jackie Thomas <nicejunglady@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 10:25 AM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Urgent Request for the SCV Water Board Directors

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Ms. Jacobs, please forward this email to the SCV Water Board Directors. Thank you very much.

Dear SCV Water Board Directors.

I am aware that you have been discussing whether to pause setting up new water meters for housing developments a bit earlier, during a Stage 4 CRITICAL shortage rather than waiting for an Stage 5 EMERGENCY.

I fully support this strategy. Saving water sooner by pausing new housing development temporarily rather than putting the entire burden of conservation on your current customers is a wise strategy that your voters appreciate.

Not doing so would signal to us that you prioritize the real estate developers' new construction (even *before* there are paying customers) over the people who are already paying for water for their homes and face some severe restrictions (40%!) at a critical level of water shortage.

I urge you to vote in support of your paying (and voting) customers and pause approving meters for new developments at Stage 4 rather than Stage 5.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Jackie Thomas 22519 Brightwood Place Santa Clarita Water Division area

From: Kat <kathleenslp@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 10:38 AM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Water conservation and water shortage ordinance

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hello Ms. Jacobs,

I am a resident in Santa Clarita and am requesting that the directors vote to support current customer over developers. I would like them to please vote to pause water meters for new developments when water shortage is at Stage 4, not Stage 5.

Please forward my email to the Board of Directors.

Thank you,

Kathleen Walker

From: Chad K <ckampbell@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 10:57 AM **To:** April Jacobs

Subject: Water Conservation and Water Shortage Ordinance - Reccomendation

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear April,

I'm emailing today as a ratepayer in the Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency District living in Stevenson Ranch. In this current state of water uncertainty, I believe that the SCVWA should prioritize current customers over new housing developments. To that end, I would recommend adding a provision to the current Water Shortage Ordinance being considered that would halt the installation of new water meters at Stage 4 instead of Stage 5.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter, and I ask that my email be forwarded to the board of directors.

Best Regards, Chad Kampbell

From: Sophia Whiteley <soph3944@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 10:58 AM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Urgent request for board members

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

-Sophia Whiteley, SCV voter

From: Brett Haddock <brett@bretthaddock.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 11:14 AM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Please vote against allowing access to water by new developers

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Please forward my email to the Board of Directors

I am writing to voice concern over the ordinance under consideration tonight. Forcing existing customers to restrict usage to allow access for developers is unacceptable. Residents should come first with such scarce resources.

While I accept that drought conditions may force some usage restrictions, the priority should always be existing residents.

Please vote against this ordinance.

Thank you, Brett Haddock

From:

Valerie Bradford <called2serve2@aol.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 11:57 AM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water Board Agency Vote on Water Meters

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hello April Jacobs,

My name is Valerie Bradford and I am contacting you regarding the upcoming Board of Director's vote on pausing the set up of water meters for new developments, scheduled for tomorrow.

I have lived here for 16 years and I, along with my neighbors totally respect the serious nature of our ongoing water issues. While I will be adhering to the upcoming water usage restrictions, I strongly believe that the approval of water meters for new developments need to be paused at the earliest stage of water shortage, or Stage 4 or sooner!

Please forward my email and community vote to the Board of Directors. Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Sincerely, Valerie Bradford

From: Juliana Sheldon < julianasheldon47@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 11:57 AM

To: April Jacobs
Subject: Urgent request

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

It is utterly irresponsible and a dereliction of your duties as guardians of the water in the SCV to prioritize developers over current citizens, and to encourage further demands on resources during a drought.

Sincerely, Juliana Sheldon Valencia Resident in 91355

From: Shawnee Badger <shawneepearl@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 12:03 PM

To: April Jacobs
Subject: Good afternoon

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

Shawnee Badger

Sent from my iPhone

From: Regina Kaufman < reginakaufman@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 12:54 PM

To: April Jacobs **Subject:** Water Shortage

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

Please forward my request to the SVC Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors,

I am writing to express my opinion concerning the ordinance under consideration that will allow new developers access to water while asking the Santa Clarita Valley customers to restrict their usage. This is unacceptable.

The Santa Clarita Valley Water Board has an obligation to ensure all residents have access to clean, affordable water. It is an insult to your customers that the board would even consider allowing new developers access to our water at this time. We are facing a increasing drought conditions and be must be vigilant in conserving water. Residents should be your first priority, especially during a water shortage.

Regina Kaufman 31732 Ridge Route Road Castaic, CA 91384

From:

Gabi Kinsella < qabikinsella@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 12:56 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water Board Meeting

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

Please forward my request to the SVC Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors,

I am writing to express my opinion concerning the ordinance under consideration that will allow new developers access to water while asking the Santa Clarita Valley customers to restrict their usage. This is unacceptable.

The Santa Clarita Valley Water Board has an obligation to ensure all residents have access to clean, affordable water. It is an insult to your customers that the board would even consider allowing new developers access to our water at this time. We are facing a increasing drought conditions and be must be vigilant in conserving water. Residents should be your first priority, especially during a water shortage.

Gabriele H. Kinsella 31783 Paseo Del Caliente Castaic, CA 91384

From: Beth Brandon < beth.brandon3@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 1:09 PM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Regarding the June 16th Vote oho a Water Ordinance

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hello Alicia,

My name is Beth Jensen and I'm a resident of Saugus.

I've been reading through the documentation regarding an upcoming vote on an ordinance that would allow for water meters to continue to be set up for developers throughout most stages of water shortage, while myself and my neighbors will be forced to restrict water usage by up to 40%. I find this highly concerning and, frankly, irresponsible.

Please, can you forward the following request to the board members?

I urge you to prioritize CURRENT PAYING CUSTOMERS and voting members of this community rather than allowing for new water meters to continue to be set up for developers throughout most of the stages of water shortage.

I feel it's essential that you pause setting up water meters for new developments when water shortages are at the Stage 4 Critical shortage stage, rather than what has been proposed (Stage 5).

If this board truly values managing water responsibly they must consider the additional strain on our available resources should these new developments be allowed to continue to establish water meters through a significant water shortage.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Beth Jensen beth.brandon3@gmail.com 91350

From:

Jeanine Hawkins <hawkjeanine@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 1:13 PM

To: Subject: April Jacobs Please reconsider

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

I am a resident of Castaic, and I have lived in Santa Clarita over 40 years. I understand that there is a proposed ordinance to restrict water usage of current residents in order to allow for new developments. This is absurd. The quality of life of current residents should never be diminished in order to accommodate new developments. I am requesting that you prioritize your current customers instead of future customers.

Please forward my email to the Board of Directors.

Thank you,

Jeanine Hawkins



Virus-free. www.avast.com

From: Bill Thomas <kn6oc1@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 1:20 PM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Urgent request for Board Members

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: Please vote against allowing water meters for new developments to proceed while current customers face a 40% water restriction during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage! I urge you to vote to pause approving meters for new developments at Stage 4 as well, rather allowing it to proceed until there is an Emergency Shortage at Stage 5.

Sincerely,

Bill Thomas

From:

maryjhaugen@aol.com

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 1:55 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Residents before builders

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

"Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors: Dear Directors: Please vote against allowing water meters for new developments to proceed while current customers face a 40% water restriction during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage! I urge you to vote to pause approving meters for new developments at Stage 4 as well, rather allowing it to proceed until there is an Emergency Shortage at Stage 5." I am a 29 year resident here and would really appreciate your attention to this. Thank you in advance for your help.

Sincerely,

Mary Haugen

From: Gina Kaufman <redrockergirl0909@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 2:06 PM

To: April Jacobs
Subject: Water

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

"Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5."

Paula Alcaraz

From: CHARL	ES BRADFORD <cbradsr@aol.com></cbradsr@aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 2:42 PM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: WATER SHORTAGE

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Although there is a housing shortage there is also a water shortage. There is not enough water for the current residents why create and even greater shortage by adding more residents to the SCV? Stop the rampant and unwanted building.

Cbradsr

From:	BARBARA LEWIN	<pre><kblewin@sbcglobal.net></kblewin@sbcglobal.net></pre>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 2:48 PM

To: April Jacobs
Subject: Water

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

"Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

Thank you, Barbara Lewin

Sent from my iPhone

From: Carol Rock <rockmediascv@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:10 PM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Water issue - please forward this to the Board of Directors immediately (prior to 6/16

meeting)

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

June 15, 2021

April Jacobs Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency

I am writing to express my concerns that the SCVWA is not acting in the best interest of its largest group of customers in its current development of responses to predicted drought/water shortges.

Please forward this email to the Board of Directors before its vote at 6 p.m. tomorrow (June 16)

Dear Board of Directors:

When considering and voting on the Water Conservation and Water Shortage Ordinance, your priorities should be with your current customers, not new housing development. Enough is enough. We have been customers of SC Water for 39 years and should not be compromised and forced to conserve 40 or 50 percent so you can allow precious water resources to be allocated to new developments. Use your common sense. Prioritize current SCV Water customers over incoming developers, especially during water shortages.

Carol and Frank Rock 28013 Aumond Avenue Santa Clarita, CA 91351 (661) 607-4054

From:

Jill Breznican < jill.breznican@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:15 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Please fwd to Board

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors -

Temperatures are rising and we are facing another dry year with potential water shortage. I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5. Your water customers have been through so much this past year + and I respectfully request that you prioritize us over new housing developments at this time.

Many thanks,

- Jill Breznican, 91354

From:	Micaela Lee <micae1a@yahoo.com></micae1a@yahoo.com>
Sent:	Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:42 PM

To: April Jacobs **Subject:** New ordinance

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Please forward this email to the Board of Directors:

Please prioritize current residents, not new housing developments, when voting on the new ordinance on June 16 about new water meters for developers.

During the last drought, we had to remove our front lawn and replace it with artificial turf because of the water restrictions imposed on residents. We have always been efficient or super efficient in our water usage, and yet we had to pay higher rates after the drought to make up for the Agency's losses. Now there's another proposed rate increase. At the very least, the Agency needs to prioritize the needs of existing customers. A much lower increase in rates/fees for efficient users would also make sense. That way people would be encouraged to use water wisely.

Thanks,

Micaela Lee Valencia

From:

Stephen Cravitz < cravitz@outlook.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 4:09 PM

To: Subject: April Jacobs water shortage

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

I am writing about the misplaced wight given new housing over the existing homeowners.

Many cities have limited development because of water resources. To not protect the existing citizens of Santa Clarita over future development is the worst kind of malfeasance and a complete abdication of the responsibility of the board who would vote to approve new metering while projecting shortages.

For many of us who have in fact worked to make our homes more water efficient by ripping out less efficient landscape this is a a knife to our backs.

Please forward this to the other members of the board.

Sincerely,

Stephen Cravitz

From:

OANA CIOACA TAYLOR <oana.cioaca@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 4:13 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Request for the SCV Water Board Directors

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

Please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors.

Dear Directors:

I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

Respectfully, Oana Cioaca Taylor

Oana Cioaca Taylor she/her/hers

Cell: (661) 300-1180
Oana.Cioaca@gmail.com

From:

Ulysses Taylor <uly.taylor@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 4:50 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water shortage and new meters

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs,

please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors:

I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5."

Please excuse this Fax or email's brevity and/or any typos, errors in syntax, spelling or even meaning as it was composed on my iPhone.

Ulysses S. Taylor IV

Confidentiality Notice: This electronic communication is privileged and confidential and is intended only for the party to whom it is addressed. Any use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this information other than by the intended user(s) is unauthorized! If received in error, please return to sender and delete the unauthorized communication.

_		
E	roi	.
	U	

Jackie Tompkins < jackietompkinz@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 4:54 PM

To: Subject: April Jacobs Water Shortage

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Please prioritize our water shortage usage by considering your customers first. Developers can be limited to how much they can develop and their water usage during this shortage. Thank you for your consideration.

Jacqueline Tompkins

Sent from my iPhone

From:

David M. Jackson <davemjackson1@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 6:41 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water Issue Concern

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

Sincerely, David M. Jackson

From:

Pat Hamilton <ptjak510@aol.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 8:50 PM

To: Subject: April Jacobs SCV Water Board

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

To Whom It May Concern:

Now that we have our fairly new SCV Water Agency to guide us during this time of expected growth and more than a possibility of a severe drought, a decision must be made by the board as to the best plan of action. A board who believed in climate change could easily be able to negotiate the solution to this problem by taking into account our water supply and our thirsty population (real and perceived). They would surely see that it would be better to err on the side of what water is available and slow the developers progress in building to offset the burden on our current residents.

Instead, again money talks and we find that there is a possibility that they will propose solutions that will penalize our residents so that the developers will be able to place more drain on our available water supply. Just change the rules and all will be well. The board must think that this drought is temporary and all "will be back to normal" by the time new homes are up for sale (at big profits, I might add).

SCV Water Board: Do the right thing and put a pause on metering new development until we know more about what the future holds for our valley.

Resident of SCV Water - Valencia Division

Patricia Hamilton 23565 Via Barra Valencia, CA 91355

From: Barbara B Wilson <barbara B wilson

 batnp@hotmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 8:52 PM

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Water Distribution Proposal

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

To: Ms. Jacobs

Please forward this request to the Water Board Directors

Message to the SCV Water Board Directors

I am writing to urge you to Vote Against allowing water meters for new developments to proceed while current customers face a 40% water restriction during a Stage 4 Critical Water Shortage!

I urge you to vote to <u>pause</u> approving meters for new developments at Stage 4 as well, rather than allowing it to proceed until there is an Emergency Shortage at Stage 5.

Yours truly,

Barbara B Wilson Valencia, Ca 91355

From:

lvy Greenwood <thosegreenwoods@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021 10:31 PM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water Conservation and Water Shortage Ordinance

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hello Ms. Jacobs,

It has been brought to our attention that the SCV Water Agency Board of Directors will be voting to approve the Water Conservation and Water Shortage Ordinance tomorrow (Wednesday, 6/16/21) evening.

We'd like to express our concern over the passage of this ordinance as it pertains directly to our family, being long-time and diligent customers of the SCV water agency. We feel that it is crucial that the agency prioritizes the best interests of their current customers over those of new housing developments. By passing this ordinance, this will, unfortunately, do exactly the opposite.

Thank you, Ms. Jacobs, for your attention and time in this matter. We'd greatly appreciate it if you would forward this email to the Board of Directors with the hope that it will reconsider approving the Water Conservation and Water Shortage Ordinance as it currently stands.

Sincerely,

Ivy and Robert Greenwood Valencia Division Residents

From: DiananShaw < dianashawhouse@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 1:02 AM

To: April Jacobs
Subject: SCV Water

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

As an SCV Water consumer I believe current ratepayers/customers should have priority over new development during this critical water shortage period. Please forward this email to the other Board members.

Thank you,

Diana Shaw

21832 Grovepark Dr., Santa Clarita, 91350

From:

Lauren Anderson < laurenka@mac.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, June 16, 2021 1:49 AM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

Water Board vote YES. 💣 💪 🏚

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: I urge you to vote YES to prioritize your current water customers whose usage is restricted at 40% during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage by pausing approving meters for new developments at this same stage, rather than offering developers no restrictions until later, at Stage 5.

Sincerely, Lauren Anderson Valencia resident

Sent from my iPhone

From:	Terri Dokovna <tldokovna@pacbell.net></tldokovna@pacbell.net>
Sent:	Wednesday, June 16, 2021 8:09 AM
_	

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Request to SCV Water Board Directors

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Dear Ms. Jacobs, please forward my request to the SCV Water Board Directors:

Dear Directors: Please vote against allowing water meters for new developments to proceed while current customers face a 40% water restriction during a Stage 4 CRITICAL water shortage! I urge you to vote to pause approving meters for new developments at Stage 4 as well, rather allowing it to proceed until there is an Emergency Shortage at Stage 5."

Thank you,

Terri Dokovna Valencia 91354

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Theresa Stewart < theresastewartcpa@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, June 16, 2021 9:24 AM

To:

April Jacobs

Subject:

SCV Water - Please forward to Board Members

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

As a customer of SCV Water I believe current ratepayers/customers should have priority over new development during this critical water shortage period. Please forward this email to the other Board members. Thank you, Theresa Stewart, Valencia Resident

Sent from Mail for Windows 10